
Wonderland Homes Water & Service Co Board Meeting 
 
 
Date: 3/5/2024 
 
ATTENDEES: see attached sign in sheet 
 
Janice Hemen called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM at Grace United Methodist Church  
 
MINUTES 
Tom Sitzler made a motion to accept the minutes from the last meeting, seconded by Jerry Swane.  
Motion carried  
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
The bank statement has not been received yet. Bills to pay were reviewed and approved.  
 
 
Old Business: 
 
Curb stop locating/mapping – on the schedule with rural water. 
 
Lead Free SD project – 65 people submitted the survey. 
 
Rate increase – The rate increase will take effect on the June 2024 billing cycle. 
 
 
New Business: 
 
Kathy Smith had some general questions/discussion items about the system. 
 
Sewer lines have not been cleaned since 2006 when approximately 11,530 feet of sewer line was 
cleaned out. The current rates are $2.50/foot with an extra $200/hour for any heavy cleaning. 
Libby Usera made a motion to clean the entire sewer system with A-1, seconded by Kathy Smith, 
carried. Brandon will get A-1 to put them on the schedule.  
 
Water tank inspection – The quote from Midco Diving was reviewed. Jerry Swane made a motion to 
accept the quote and have Midco Diving clean the tank, seconded by Tom Sitzler, carried. 
 
Lagoon pump – still in pond.  
 
The culvert by Larene Dr stop sign always gets plugged. Brandon will get a price from A-1 to jet it out. 
 
There was general discussion about road districts. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:59 PM  
 
The next meeting will be held Tuesday, April 2nd, 2024 at 7:00 PM at Grace United Methodist Church. 
 


